TOWN OF HUDSON NEWSLETTER/ December, 2016





TOWN HALL and HUDSONS CLOSET HOURS: Monday thru Thursday, 8a.m. to 12n and 1 to 5p.m. **The Town Hall is closed on Fridays.**

HOLIDAY CLOSING: The week of **CHRISTMAS**

Wednesday December 21 Thursday December 22 Monday December 26 The week of **New Year's Eve**Thursday December 29th
Monday January 2nd

MAYOR OFFICE HOURS FOR December: Tuesday – December 13th 11:00 - 2:00 p.m.

Tuesday - December 20th 11:00 - 2:00 p.m.

<u>The next TOWN COUNCIL MEETING will be held on December 13th at 6p.m.</u>: Please note, if you have a discussion item for Council, please make sure to inform Christy, a week in advance, so that it may be included on the agenda. <u>christy@hudsonwyoming.org</u> or 332-3605.

<u>December 9th MOVIE NIGHT and WATCH CARE AT THE TOWN HALL at 6:30p</u>: Bring blankets, pillows, bean bags, and come to the Hall. Light refreshments will be served. We are hoping to have some volunteers to assist with watching children, so that parents can leave to do some Christmas shopping if they would like to. If you would like to assist, please call 332-3605, or email christy@hudsonwyoming.org to let us know. Should you want to take advantage of this opportunity to get some Christmas shopping done, there is a form you will need to sign prior to this event. This, waiver/release form is available online at www.hudsonwyoming.org and, at the Hall front desk window.

<u>December 10th Breakfast and fun with Santa at the TOWN HALL from 9a.m. to 11a.m.:</u> The Hudson Baptist Church will be hosting this event. All kids will receive a free ornament. There will be crafts, pictures with Santa, a Christmas story, and lots of food. Please be sure to join in this fun event, everyone is welcome!

<u>December 17th Chili Dinner at 6p.m. with Santa at the FIRE HALL:</u> Please bring a salad or dessert, and make sure to mark your calendars for this fun event put on by our volunteer Firemen and women. Santa will be there to visit with all the children as well as the children at heart.

Word Find courtesy of Mary Fenton:

| 1 | N | R | Ε | G | D | 1 | R | В | Т | Ε | Κ | |
|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|---|-----------------|
| W | 0 | Н | Т | R | U | 0 | F | Н | 0 | U | Н | FIRST SIXTH |
| Ν | S | Υ | S | 1 | 0 | Ν | ı | L | L | 1 | Т | SECOND SEVENTH |
| Υ | Ε | Α | Α | Т | S | R | ı | F | Q | Ε | Ν | THIRD EIGHTH |
| S | С | Ν | S | Ε | D | 0 | С | Α | K | Μ | Ε | FOURTH NEW YORK |
| Т | 0 | Α | Ν | Ε | W | Υ | 0 | R | K | Α | ٧ | FIFTH OHIO |
| С | Ν | 1 | Α | М | 0 | Н | Α | L | K | 0 | Ε | MAIN INDIANA |
| G | D | 0 | Κ | R | 1 | М | L | R | Α | F | S | BRIDGE ILLINOIS |
| 1 | Ν | Ν | Н | 0 | М | Н | С | 1 | Ν | 1 | ٧ | COAL MISSOURI |
| Ε | М | 1 | S | S | 0 | U | R | 1 | Χ | F | Ε | MARKET OKLAHOMA |
| Q | W | G | U | S | R | Т | Υ | Т | М | Τ | S | VINICH KANSAS |
| Н | Т | Н | G | 1 | Ε | Н | Н | Ν | ı | Н | Т | ROSSI |

<u>WINTER WATER ALLOWANCE 3,000 GALLONS</u>: With cold weather here, please keep your cold water running to prevent your lines from freezing. An allowance of an additional 3,000 gallons on your water bill will be permitted for December, January and February.

<u>Newsletter:</u> Starting in January, you will find the Hudson newsletter on our website <u>www.hudsonwyoming.org</u>. If you have an online account with xpress bill pay, you may also receive a newsletter by email. If you prefer a paper copy, there will be several copies available at the front desk window.

<u>BILL PAY, call in with your credit card, or go online and sign up with xpressbillpay:</u> <u>www.hudsonwyoming.org</u> or <u>www.xpressbillpay.com</u>

<u>Street Lights/Stop-Yield Signs:</u> If you notice a street light out, or a faded stop of yield sign, please call the hall, or come in with the location. 332-3605 or christy@hudsonwyoming.org

<u>Country Kids Daycare 307-851-6510:</u> You may have noticed the Daycare located at 9065 Hwy 789 near, Wyoming Custom Meats. They are open and ready for new enrollment! Shaylee Cruickshank would like to let you know, they serve breakfast, lunch and snack. There is also a preschool program built into the daily routine, along with fun themed activities throughout the day. Children 1-5 years old are eligible. They offer several years of experience from teaching and aiding in classrooms at CDS (Child Development Services).

<u>Please come and check out Hudson's Closet for your CHRISTMAS needs too. (Same hours as the Town Hall):</u> The Methodist Thrift Shop has graciously donated gift certificates, please just see Christy at the Hall window, if you would like a certificate.

For the next few months, Hudsons Closet needs coats in all sizes, and teens, youth, infant clothing. We are currently out of room for Adult clothing. We have a lot of clean, cute, helpful clothing items, dishes, bedding, towels, etc. Take items that you know others could use, or if, you find something useful for yourself. Items are free of charge. We have quite a supply on hand of clothing, baby clothing, diapers, etc., along with some coats in all sizes. Do come in and check out what we have on hand, as the Closet also serves as a means of exchange to assist each other. Our goal is for "peace of mind", and a sense of community. To DONATE: Items need to be free from stain/rips, in working condition, and small supplies-items that contain all their pieces and parts. For more information or to volunteer, please inquire at the Hall office. * Free bread is typically delivered to the Town Hall on Wednesday afternoons, around 3p.m. This is a service provided by the Hudson Baptist Church, so be sure to thank Craig Waters, when you see him around.

METER READ PAD AND/OR METER PIT's: It is generally around the 20th of each month that meters are read. Please continue to check your meter, and confirm that it is safe to access for our reader. With incumbent cold weather, please make sure area is free from ice, snow, high weeds, and/or materials piled on, or around them.



<u>Library Notes from Julie:</u> Angels Stop toy drive needs gift wrapping paper and batteries for toys, games, books and Legos if you need a suggestion for donations. This a toy drive for Hudson's children and young people whose families may benefit from this. New and gently used toys, games, etc.

can be dropped off at the Library or Town Hall. <u>If you want an invitation to shop for free during Christmas week, just let me know by calling 332-5770, and leaving a message with your phone number. I will then contact you</u>

with a date and time to come to either the Library or Town Hall. We are adding more books each week now. Library Hours - Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday's from 2 to 5p.m. Additionally, I continue to deal with health issues, and am having pain treatments, to hopefully help me be there more regularly. I truly do thank you for your patience during this time. May your Christmas be blessed!